COUNTY oF SACRAMENTO Environmental MANAGEMENT Department

Solid Waste PROGRAM

Local Enforcement Agency (LEA)

Notice to Amend the Report of Facility Information

July 6, 2021

NOTICE OF

AMENDMENT TO THE REPORT OF FACILITY INFORMATION FOR NORTH AREA RECOVERY STATION
July 6, 2021
Project Type:

Report of Facility Information (RFI) Amendment
SWIS Number:

Solid Waste Facility Permit # 34-AA-0002
Project Name:
North Area Recovery Station - RFI Amendment
Project Location:
4450 Roseville Road, North Highlands, CA 95660
Operator:
Department of Waste Management & Recycling

10863 Gold Center Drive
                                                                 Rancho Cordova, CA 95670
Owner:
Department of Waste Management & Recycling

10863 Gold Center Drive

                                                                 Rancho Cordova, CA 95670
Applicant Contact:
Brian Liebich, P.E. 


(916) 876-9817
Application Received:
June 28, 2021:


Application Accepted: 
July 6, 2021
LEA contact:
Will Scheffler, REHS

(916) 591-6995
Introduction

The Sacramento County Environmental Management Department (EMD) is certified by the California Department of Resources, Recycling, and Recovery (CalRecycle) to act as the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) within the Cities and County of Sacramento. The LEA issues permits and enforces state laws and regulations at solid waste facilities. Please be advised that the Sacramento County LEA received and approved a Report of Facility Information (RFI) Amendment to the Solid Waste Facility Permit for the North Area Recovery Station.
Description of project and LEA’s determination

The North Area Recovery Station is a large volume transfer station located at 4450 Roseville Road, North Highlands, CA 95660 (APN 240-0550-034-0000). On June 28, 2021, the LEA received an application package to amend the RFI, as follows:

· The addition of one on-site scale at the main scale house.

· The addition of a second facility exit onto Roseville Road.

· Associated on-site traffic flow changes and site maps updates based on the two aforementioned additions. 
· Minor language corrections.
The LEA finds that the proposed change is consistent with all applicable certified and/or adopted California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) documents, is consistent with the State Minimum Standards contained in Title 14 and Title 27 of the California Code of Regulations, and does not conflict with the terms and conditions in the current Solid Waste Facilities Permit. The LEA approved the amendment on July 6, 2021. 
Opportunities for comment:

Written comments on the RFI Amendment can be sent to the Sacramento County Environmental Management Department, Attn: Will Scheffler, REHS, 11080 White Rock Road Suite 200, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670, or emailed to SchefflerW@saccounty.net. 


Additional information:

Copies of the Report of Facility Information and the RFI Amendment application package are available for public review by appointment at the EMD office, 11080 White Rock Road Suite 200, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670. For information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC §44307, please contact Will Scheffler, REHS, at (916) 591-6995. 
This public notice may also be viewed at: http://www.emd.saccounty.net/EMDPublicNotices.html
